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NMED warns public of algae bloom in Eagle Nest Lake 

Agencies encouraging visitors to exercise caution   
 
COLFAX COUNTY — Visitors to Eagle Nest Lake near Angel Fire are being urged to use caution 
as a potentially harmful algae bloom forms.  
 
Samples collected by the New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) show harmful algae 
are present. NMED and the Energy, Minerals, and Natural Resources Department are urging 
visitors to the lake to take the following precautions:  

• As always, do not drink untreated surface water.  
• Avoid swimming in algae blooms and keep pets out of the water.  
• Supervise children and pets, as they are more likely to ingest water.  
• If you suspect an algae-related illness, call the New Mexico Poison Information Center at 

(800) 222-1222. For illness in animals, call (888) 426-4435.   
 

Harmful algae blooms, or HABs, occur when certain algae overgrow in water, posing potential 
health risk to people and animals. They can appear blue, bright green, brown, or red and 
resemble scum on the water’s surface.  The algae responsible for this bloom, Aphanizomenon, 
tends to look like grass clippings floating in the water. 
 
While HABs can be dangerous due to the toxins that may be produced by certain algae, it is 
helpful to view them the same as encountering a rattlesnake on a hiking trail. While precautions 
should be taken to avoid them, it is rarely necessary to close an entire area due to their 
presence.  
 
NMED and State Parks are actively monitoring conditions and regularly post signs at the park to 
keep visitors informed.  More information about HABs can be found on NMED’s HABs 
Webpage.  
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https://www.env.nm.gov/surface-water-quality/habs/
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NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, 
as required by applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning 
non-discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 
504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the 
Federal Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination 
programs, policies or procedures, you may contact: Kate Cardenas, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 
| P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, NM 87502 or (505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@env.nm.gov. If you believe that you have been discriminated 
against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination Coordinator. 
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